
 

  

Care 

Communications 

A quarterly publication for our residents and their families, our employees, volunteers, friends and contributors 

Celebrating our Mothers and Fathers 



A Word From Admissions and Marketing 

Care Communications 

Summer is a time of vacations, eating fresh fruits and vegetables from the garden and a time to 

think about your loved one possibly needing our services before the Fall and Winter seasons.  If 

you have a neighbor, friend, family, or church member who may need our services, call or email 

me. 

Also, we would love to add you to our newsletter list. Please send me your email address. 

Please let me know if your church would like for me to speak at their group. Also, if you are a 

member of a civic organization, please ask them to call or email me. They can call or email at:   

336-610-1214 or admissions@cross-road.org . 

Janet Harllee 

 “Summer Time” 

Summer time has certainly delivered lots of activities and heat around Cross Road Retirement Com-

munity.  Our residents have been involved in numerous activities both on campus and bus trips to 

various locations within the region.  Most of these activities involve some food which our residents 

especially enjoy.  On campus, we have enjoyed country garden luncheons, home-made ice cream, 

watermelon, popcorn & movie, root beer floats and several other special events.  Our bus trips have 

varied to eating at some favorite local restaurants, milkshakes at Cook Out, Candor for peaches and 

Ben’s  Ice Cream and more. 

Other activities around the campus this summer involve improvements to the grounds, addition of a 

new apartment duplex, new village clubhouse / picnic pavilion completed, and construction in pro-

gress of additional independent living villas and cottages.  New borders of river rock now surround many of our 

plant beds and shrubbery areas  on campus which add to the beauty of our campus. 

If you have not visited our campus lately, I invite you to visit and experience what makes Cross Road Retirement 

Community such a special place.  The facilities and campus are continuing to make positive improvements, but the 

real secret to our success is our people.  Our residents and staff members truly make this special place. 

I hope you enjoy your summer and thank you for your confidence and continued support.  Your comments and sug-

gestions are always welcome. 

 

The main complaint I hear over and over  is “I wish that I had moved her sooner.”   Don’t wait, 

come by and add your name to our waiting list.  Become part of our Cross Road Retirement 

Community and enjoy all of the benefits we have to offer. 
 

For  information on our one and two bedroom apartments and villas,  you can contact me at                  

336-318-1847 or email to dvs@cross-road.org. 

Betty Page 

Steve Rumbley 

Executive Director 

mailto:admissions@cross-road.org


Employee Corner 

Employee of the Month 

Happy Birthday 

Village Residents 

August 
2  Marion Charles 

18  Edith Pugh 

20  Sue Daughtry 

23  Joanne Guy 

25  Betty Bowman 

25 Mary Coltrane 

31 Andrew Paschall 

 

September 
5  Lorene Haywood 

5 Mildred Sawyer 

6  Susan McCrary 

19  Virginia Coley 

25  Lindsay Arrington 

29 Marie McIntosh 

 

October 
1  Betty Auman 

6  Bobby Ammons 

10  Terry Smith 

11  Floyd Rice 

12  Betty LaGrange 

12  Lucy Rice 

19  Joseph Hill 

20  Barbara Garwood 

27  John Wyatt 

27 Hilda Ward 

 

Main Center 

August 
1  Susan Eller 

6  Helen Reynolds 

8  Charlesanna Park 

10  Nelda Hayes 

16  Rachel Bouldin 

20  Mildred Deese 

21  Doris Martin 

24  Zona Stuart 

26  Nellie Crews 

27 Jerry Ward 

 

September 
1  Louise Morris 

4 Jim Ridge 

4  Beverly Boston 

5  Jane Layne 

6  Madie Brower 

7  Ruth Wrenn 

10  Irene Hill 

12  Laura Allred 

20 Maxine Welch 
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Richard Wheatcraft 

Gary Jones 

Vetral Sineath 

Hattie Mae Garner 

Barbara Richardson 

Vincent Shustack 

Jane Layne 

Main and Memory Care Centers 

Jane Hunsucker 

Joseph Hill 

Naomi Cranford 

Gilbert & Mary Coltrane 

April   Margie Panuco 

 

May   Teressa Brown 

 

June   Charlotte Tuttle   

Welcome New Employees 

Welcome New Residents 

Nursing Staff—Ashley Martin, Rose Beane, Tracy Garner, 

Brianna Martin, Tiffany Brabham, Talia Tinnin, McKenzie 

Whitson, Tierra Lester 
 

Dietary—Raeford Wright, Crystal Conley, Angel Webster,    

Ashley Allen, Lynne Robinson, Barbara Burrell 
 

Village Housekeeping—Regina Baker 

 

 

October 
3  Barbara Loyd 

13  Mattie Caraway 

18  Bob Hayes 

19  Jr Parks 

26  Troy Felts 

28  Faye Yow 

31 Jan Felts 

 

Memory Care 

August 
7  Kathleen Whately 

18  Bobbie Booker 

27  Sara Taul 

31 Dixie Kivett  

 

September 
28 Betty Fowler 

 

October 
24  Mary York 

27 Anne Steelman 

 

 

Lilly Wells 

Marvin Hogsed 

Carol Ellison 

Howard Britt 

Ruth Bray 

Roger Woodell 

Charles Auman 

Kate Moore 

Florence Zeman 

Inez Cole 

Dan Vernon 

Elgie James 

Margaret Wright 

Village Apartments 

Carolyn Beane 

Charlesanna Park 

Noralean Cox 



Main Center Activities 
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Susanne Allen 

Ice cream, golf cart rides, baking cookies or just enjoying the porch are some of the              

comforts we enjoy! 



Memory Care  Activities 
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Karen Kidd 

Care Communications 

An old song says “Summertime and the livings easy” !  That’s true for our Memory Care  Center 

too!! 

We are enjoying a lot of watermelon, tomato sandwiches and  ice cream!  We love our bus and  golf 

cart rides when the weather permits.  But when it’s too HOT…we work on crafts, listen to music, or 

look forward to a visit from the daycare children!  We find much joy in each day with each other!   

If you  would like to come by for a visit or to share a talent with us, please call Karen at 336-610-

1206 

Alzheimer's Support Group 

Questions?  Call Karen, Joyce or 

Bernie 336-629-7811  



Activities From Our Independent Living Apartments 
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A Thought from the Chaplain 

The Father Who Speaks 
In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God. 

John 1:1 
 

Throughout the Old Testament, the Father had frequently spoken to His people through the prophets.  These 

prophets were people who lived close to His heart and who heard His voice.  The last words of the Old Testa-

ment, were spoken by such a man.  Malachi foresaw a time when there would be a miraculous reconciliation 

between fathers and their estranged children, a promise that applies to all human beings, separated as we are by 

sin from our Father in Heaven.  The one who brings an end to the alienation between us and our Father is Jesus.  

Here, at the very start of his Gospel, John describes Jesus as “The Word.”  Whatever else this means, it means 

that we have a Father in Heaven who speaks.  He is not a silent dad, emotionally or physically remote.  No, He 

has consistently spoken through His prophets and now speaks with finality and fullness through His one and 

only Son.  This Son, unlike the prophets, was alive before time began.  This Son was present to the Father before 

the creation of the world.  Aren’t you grateful that we have a Father who speaks to us? 

Jesus said to him, “I am the way, the truth, and the life.  No one comes to the Father except through Me.”  (John 

14:6) 

Pray with me.  Father, we come to You in Jesus’ name.  Thanking You that You spoke to us through the proph-

ets, but now, supremely and completely through Your Son Jesus.  Help us to realize that He is our only hope in 

coming back to You.  Amen. 

 

Bernie Raymond 

Chaplain 

It might be a visit to the zoo, going to Amish country, talking to our 

favorite  basketball coach, lunch with a special family member, or a 

visit to Billy Graham  library.  Each   

resident is different with a   different 

dream.  Thanks to our annual golf     

tournament, we were able to make these 

come true!   If your family member is a 

resident and has something on their 

bucket list,  please let us know, if        

vpossible, we would like to make this happen! 

THANK YOU GOLFERS! 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Randy Tedder, Board President, Johnny  

Henderson, Gentry Smith, Debbie Maness,  Susan 

West, Pam Regan, Annette Bean, Kermit Williamson, 

Chad Ross, Tony Cole, Larry Hilliard (Director 

Emeritus) 

 

MANAGEMENT TEAM 

Steve Rumbley, Executive Director, Janet Harllee, 

Director of Admissions & Marketing, Joyce Rife, 

Memory Care Resident Care Director,  Alison Briles, 

RN, LeAnn Schatz, Resident Care Director,  Jeanne 

Auge, Human Resources Director, Betty Page,   

Director of Independent Living,  Susanne  

Allen, Activity / Volunteer Director,  Susan Cagle, 

Director of Finance, Evelyn Greene, Director of  

Housekeeping & Laundry,  Bill Page, Maintenance 

Director,  Bernie Raymond, Chaplain,  Brad Lowe,  

Director of Food Services, Steve Garner 

Director of Special Projects 
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1302 Old Cox Rd 

Asheboro, NC  27205 

336-629-7811 

 

Ways You Can Help 

Cross Road on the Web 

Visit us at: www.cross-road.org 

If you would like to contribute or donate in honor or memory, please send your contribution to:  

Cross Road Retirement Community  

1302 Old Cox Rd  

Asheboro, NC 27205  

Attn: Finance Department  

 

Please specify if you would like this to go to a specific area such as:  

Dream Makers  

Memory Care 

Main Center  

Tree of Life 

Walk of Honor (name on brick $100)  

Pet Fund  

Resident or Employee Benevolent Fund  

Please remember, any contribution to CRRC is tax deductible.  

 


